
 

 

 

 

  

CITY OF MEDINA 
501 EVERGREEN POINT ROAD | PO BOX 144 | MEDINA WA 98039-0144 

TELEPHONE 425-233-6400 | www.medina-wa.gov 

 

Date:  March 11th, 2024 
 
To: Honorable Mayor and City Council 

Via: Stephen R. Burns, City Manager 

From: Ryan Wagner, Finance & HR Director 

Subject: January and February 2024 Financial Report    

 

The January and February 2024 report includes: 

 

 January and February 2024 AP Check Register Activity Details  

 2022 Audit Update 

 January and February Key Revenue and Expenditure Numbers 

 Follow up From February Business Meeting 

 January and February Financial Summaries 

 January and February Cash Statements  

 

 

 
 
The 2022 Audit Exit Conference is coming up!  
 
Our audit lead this year from the State Auditor’s Office is Kevin Lee. The 2022 audit process 
included testing into the City’s internal controls, and some points of emphasis have been payroll, 
City credit cards, accounts payable, and employee accruals.  
 
The audit is now in the review phase and should be finalized within the next couple of weeks. The 
exit conference for the audit will take place at the April 8th Business Meeting, which will give the 
Council the opportunity to ask questions of our audit team.   
 
Please let me know if you have any questions about the process.  
 
 
January 2024 Key Revenue Items 

 
- $160K    in Sales and Use Tax 
- $154K    In Utility Tax 
- $130K    in REET  
- $44K      in Investment Interest Earnings 

 



 

 

 

 

January 2024 Key Expenditures 
 

- $368K   WCIA Insurance Payment  
- $20K     Norcom Police Dispatch Services 
- $12K     Clean Air Agency 20224 Assessment  
- $11K     OMW December 2023 Attorney Services  

 
 

February 2024 Key Revenue Items 
 

- $164K    in Sales and Use Tax 
- $231K    in REET  
- $109K    In Permit Revenue 
- $41K      in Investment Interest Earnings 

 
February 2024 Key Expenditures 

 
- $107K   Kamins Construction Upland Rd Drainage  
- $37K     TIG IT Services  
- $27K     Flock Safety Medina Camera Systems  
- $11K     OMW January 2024 Attorney Services  

 
 
 

February 2024 Business Meeting Follow Up 
 
 

 

 

 

The first question was asked if we have additional 

funds for utilization with the departure and 

subsequent savings of not having a Planning 

Manager on staff to end 2023.  

 

For the chart to the right, I took a running average 

of monthly staff costs for Development Services, 

and a running average of consulting costs leading 

up to Stephanie’s departure.  

 

While we did see savings on the salary and benefit 

side without a Planning Manager, the increase in 

consulting costs were higher than the savings.  

 
 

 
 
 



 

 

 

 

The second ask was to put together an analysis of budget vs actuals for the prior 5 years for 

overtime within our Public Works Department. For this data, I included the financials from both our 

park and street funds.  
 

As you can see from the chart below, outside of the pandemic year (2020), the City has been 

consistently over budget. Outside of winter plowing, the increase can be mostly attributed to  

higher OT given during summer months (especially August with Seafair/Medina Days) to help keep 

our parks clean with increased usage. 

  

I have made note of this for our discussions on the 2025 budget cycle 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

January 2024 Financial Summary 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

February 2024 Financial Summary 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

January 2024 Cash Position Report  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 2024 Cash Position Report 
 

 


